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Board president, Bob Stobbs, called the regular town meeting to order at 7:30pm.  In attendance were president Bob Stobbs, council member Phil McElroy and council member Steve Kahre.  Also present was town attorney Adam Farrar and superintendent Garry Sierra.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by McElroy to waive the 10 day notice requirement from the board president for council vacancy.  The motion passed by 3-0 voice vote.
Kahre made a motion, seconded by McElroy to appoint Paul Freeman as council member.  The motion passed by 3-0 voice vote.  Paul Freeman was appointed as new council member and swore to uphold the Oath of Office which was given by attorney Farrar.

McElroy made a motion, seconded by Kahre to accept the minutes from last month, the motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.

Kahre made a motion, seconded by McElroy to approve the financial report for last month. The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

Kahre made a motion, seconded by Freeman to approve the claims on the Accounts Payable Voucher.  The motion passed by 4-0 voice vote.  

CLERK-TREASURER REPORT
Lowe stated that the State Board of Accounts is currently here auditing Darmstadt for the next few weeks.  The years of 2007-2008 are being audited.  Lowe noted she has supplied the auditor with all the records from those two years.
Lowe advised that the year end procedures and requirements will be approaching and she will be very busy over the next month with EOY reports, payroll W2’s, closing out the ’09 budget & beginning 2010 budget on all software & ledgers and completing our required CTAR (Cities & Town Annual Report) electronically to the State.

Lowe noted the town board has decided to keep the same meeting time as the 2nd Tuesday of every month at 7:30pm for 2010 along with the same board president, Bob Stobbs.

Lowe stated that we have received the new contract offer for town attorney services from Bamberger, Foreman, Oswald & Hahn to keep Adam Farrar as our town attorney for 2010-2012 for a contract amount of $8,400 a year which is an annual increase of $1,200.  Council accepted this contract, Stobbs signed.

Dress Subdivision sprinkler meter:
Dr. Greg Loomis & Keith Phillips from the Dress Subdivision committee addressed the board about a separate sprinkler meter in the subdivision that was installed in Oct. 2007.  Loomis explained that the subdivision had made an oversight in not reporting this separate sprinkler meter installation to the Darmstadt sewer dept; which notification & monthly usage reports are required to be able to receive the standard sprinkler meter deduction Lowe stated.   Loomis apologized to the board for the oversight and stated they would report all future sprinkler meter usage to the sewer dept for the proper usage deduction off the main meter reading.  Dress subdivision asked for the overpayment back of $7,364.86 that the subdivision has made to Darmstadt sewer dept for the sprinkler meter usage since Oct. of 2007 since none of the usage from this meter entered the sewer system and was confirmed by Superintendent Sierra. 

Council stated they will review meter reading calculations before issuing the overpayment refund to Dress Subdivision.  

OLD BUSINESS:
1.  Update on preventative maintenance & mag meter readings from Superintendent:

Sierra handed out the mag meter readings for the year to date to the council.  The most recent reading reflected a record high of over 8” of rain.  Sierra advised council of all the completed preventative maintenance for the year, all smoke tested completed and all repairs made.

2.  Update on Employee Health Insurance
Doug Bays discussed our options for health insurance coverage.  Bays explained individual versus group coverage along with health savings accounts.  Council decided to take all the information under advisement and notify Bays upon their decision.

3.  2010 Payroll Ordinance for all pay rates for officials & employees along with retirement allowances, bonuses & medical allowances.  Ordinance 2009-5

Council decided to freeze payroll for all employees & officials for the year 2010, all salaries will remain at the same rates set in the 2008-2 payroll ordinance from December 9th, 2008.  Stobbs read aloud the payroll ordinance for 2010.  Kahre made a motion, seconded by McElroy to pass the 2010 payroll ordinance.  

4.  Discussion on updating sewer with LAMAC Engineering

John Acre from LAMAC presented what would be included in a feasibility study on our sewer system for the $5,000 they have quoted Darmstadt.  Acre discussed that LAMAC could even work with Debbie Bennett-Stearsman on a possible grant.  Acre noted that LAMAC is prepared for the first of the year as soon as they get the go ahead from council.  Acre noted that there is a spring and fall grant cycle with SRF.

Acre advised that the preliminary engineering report would cost about $20,000 and could be included in grant money if awarded.  Acre mentioned he can contact Debbie Bennett-Stearsman and see about the possibility of a grant.

NEW BUSINESS:

1.  Superintendent’s comments:  

Sierra noted that he has contacted CSX about the extra concrete along the tracks for them to clean up.  Sierra received the new quotes on the sewer pump grinders and it remained about the same as before.  Sierra advised he would need about 6 more pumps for next year.  Council gave Sierra the go ahead to purchase 6 grinder pumps at $1k each before the end of the year so as to come out of the 2009 budget appropriations.
2.  Board member’s comments:

Steve Kahre advised that we need to come up with an agreement on the fire department contract.  Adam Farrar suggested council discuss that further with him before making any decisions.

Kahre noted he would like to see the tractor & mowing equipment stored inside during the winter.  Sierra noted we could have a possible storage area at Bob Rexing’s barn on Inglefield road.  Council will check to see if insurance will cover the tractor being stored over there.

3.  Attorney’s comments:

No attorney comments

4.  Resident’s comments:

No resident comments.

The meeting adjourned at 9:51pm

Attest:

Mallory Lowe

Clerk-Treasurer


